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Kingfield Neighborhood Association
Monthly Board Meeting, May 
Members in attendance: Hetal Dalal, Whitney Emanuel, Jess Alexander, Lisa Skzeczkoski-Bzdusek, Matt Klausner, Mark Waller, Dane Esethu, David Fenley,  Scott Mueller, Anit Bhatia
Alternates in attendance: Dean Laite (Alternate 2), Brigitte Mussack (Alternate 1), Madelyn Sundberg (alternate 3)
Members absent: Robert Roedl, Anders Christensen, Dan Swenson-Klatt, 
Others in attendance: (staff and guests) Sarah Linnes- Robinson and Cheryl DeGroff (KFNA Staff) , Elizabeth Glidden (8th Ward Councilmember), Sara Graffunder, 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM
Name of meeting chair: Hetal Dalal
Confirmed quorum:  Yes

Presentations

· Tim Schwarz, City of MPLS Election Specialist: Precinct Overview in preparation for the 2016 election and possible crowding/line issues
Tim brought 8-6 & 8-& precinct maps, numbers, and percentages for voting over the last many years.  He said the precincts are under review for potential changes in boundaries or voting locations due to the number of voters in each, as well as the high turn-out at elections.  He wanted to start a conversation with the board to see how the community feels about the issue.  The concern is long lines at the upcoming 2016 presidential election.  

One community member that has served as an election judge attended the meeting.  Sarah Graffunder added her insight as to how the flipping of the rooms for each precinct has improved the site, as well as brought recommendations for clearer mapping and signage both inside the building and out.  After an extensive conversation the consensus of the community was they did not feel there was enough concern to warrant a change in the precincts but they agreed to reach out to other Election Judges to see if there were any other suggestions for improving the process they could recommend. 

· Cheryl DeGroff, KFNA Project Organizer: Crime Stats Overview and discussion as to how KFNA could/should be involved
Cheryl brought crime stats provided by the 5th Precinct for the past couple of years and discussed with the board that although that crime is down in the area, the use of social media often makes people feel like it is worse.  She also outlined the issue of KFNA organizing walking clubs due to citizen interest, but then people not attending.  She expressed that she feels a bit perplexed on how to engage the community in safety related strategies since many seem to want to complain but not take action.  She asked for recommendations on how to increase action related to crime and safety in the neighborhood.  A number of suggestions were offered including:

· Instead of just walking, walk dogs for the walking club.
· Have the KFNA board do walks where they stop at certain points and do a mini-rally—advertise this.

· Do a running club.

· Make sure people know crime is down.  

· Let people know that if they don’t show up, KFNA will stop organizing walks.

The final item that Cheryl brought to the board was a community-wide meeting called by the Police Department to discuss community strategies related to peoples perceptions of the police.  This topic raised a lot of conversation and many board members agree that the police are at a low-point of public perception.  They asked that Cheryl, who has a unique perspective on the issues of crime and policing due to the fact that she served as a police officer for many years, bring forth their feelings of unease towards the police force and the lack of accountability they feel the police operate under these days.  She agreed to bring forward these sentiments from the community.
Consent Agenda
April Board Minutes approved.

Board Actions

2016 Budget Motion: Mark Waller presented the Executive Committee reviewed and approved draft 2016 Budget as well as a budget narrative.  He explained to the board that due to a number of factors the proposed budget for the coming year is actually slightly lower than the current year.  This reflects both actual spending in the current year, a projection of lower income due to fewer large grants being received, and a decision to omit large scale potential projects from the budget unless they are being planned on at the time of the budget setting.  He did inform the board, however, that the narrative has been updated to include the dollar amount remaining in the three NRP contracts to show that there is funding available for larger-scale projects to happen in the course of the year, if they are brought to and approved by the board.  
Waller moved to approve the budget and Bhatia seconded.  Ayes by all and no abstentions.  
Plan Mod Motion: Motion to Reallocate $25,000 from returned program income from the Housing Loan Program to Contract #25257: Strategy 1, Housing Personnel

Linnes-Robinson presented the Plan modification recommendation explaining that the City is holding this money for KFNA, as a portion of what has been returned from the Kingfield Home Loan program.  The money once returned from neighbors may be reallocated by KFNA to another strategy.  The aforementioned strategy covers the cost of KFNA staff doing redevelopment work in Kingfield and this strategy line is in the negative so the reallocation is needed.
Alexander moved to approve the budget and Bhatia seconded.  Ayes by all and no abstentions.  
Updates
Linnes-Robinson briefly outlined the proposed policy coming from NCR at the direction of the city council related to NRP funds and contracts called the draft Guidelines for Review of NRP Funds.  She said the southwest neighborhood coordinators will be discussing the policy as a group in the coming week and asked board members to review it and send her comments. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM

Minutes provided by Sarah Linnes-Robinson, KFNA Executive Director.

Addendum:

E-vote:  Move to accept the Allina Healthy community Grant if offered to KFNA.

Ayes: 

Anit Bhatia

Hetal Dalal

Jess Alexander

Robert Roedle

Dan Swenson-Klatt

Anders Christensen

Mark Waller

Lisa Skrzeczkoski

Scott Mueller

Abstain:

Dane  Esethu on grounds of Conflict of Interest

